

Wallington Primary School

608- 610 Wallington Road, Wallington 3222 Phone: 0352 501841 Fax: 0352 501459

ABN: 60 091 751 408

Email: wallington.ps.@edumail.vic.gov.au

PRINCIPAL - Leigh McLaren

Dear Parents **Bunyip Camp-** Thursday 30th April 2015 – Friday 1st May

We will be holding our Annual Bunyip Camp early term two. The Preps will be attending for the evening and the Grade Ones and Twos for a Thursday night sleepover. It is to be held on Thursday 30^{th} April and Friday 1^{st} of May. The children will arrive at school at 4:45pm and assemble on the netball court. (the Grade 1's and 2's may put their belongings in the designated sleepover rooms.)

The Prep students will need to be picked up at 7:30 pm on the Thursday night. The preps will participate in a number of activities including a torch walk and the evening meal. The Year 1's and 2's will stay the night in the main building and have breakfast the following morning. All Prep- 2 students will participate in camp follow up activities on Friday. Lunch will also be provided for all Prep to 2 students. If there are any food allergies or dietary requirements please let your teacher know beforehand. The children are allowed to wear casual clothes on the Friday as part of their camp.

The cost of the sleepover includes the children's evening meal, activities, breakfast (Ones and Twos) and lunch for all on the Friday.

A list of clothing and equipment, a return slip with permission and payments to attend and a request for volunteers for the various camp activities will be sent out early next term. Please note the permission forms and payments are to be returned to the class teachers and not the office.

We also need help with 23 hay/straw bales and firewood for the camp fire. If you can help with either of these items please see Mr Vaught.

Thank You
Jason V, Halen McL, Emily D
Prep-Two unit